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Dear alumni, faculty, staff and friends,

“If it is not in your DNA to rebuild Tulane and New Orleans,

don't come back.”

[ can still remember saying those words to a large gathering of

students and parents who had returned to campus to retrieve their
belongings and survey the damage Hurricane Katrina had inflicred
on our university and city. Tulane was closed for the semester and the
students present that day were already enrolled in universities

across the country,

So why was | suggesting that some of them shouldn’t come back

when we reopened for the spring semester?

Because [ knew things were changing. Soon atter, we became the first
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public service into the undergraduate core curriculum. This year
marks the fifth anniversary of this exciting initiative, which is helping

to transform Tulane University and communities the world over.

Above: Firstyear students exit convocalion on their way fo start their Tulane adventure.
Right: Breaking ground for the new Donna and Paul Flower Hall for Research and
Innowvation ara, from left, benefactors Mary Catherine and Paul Flower, Wade Herpin of
the Economic Development Adminisiration and Tulane Fresident Scoft Cowen.
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LAW STUDENTS ASSIST
MARDI GRAS IHﬂlﬁHS
Mardi Gras Indians are
receiving help from
Tulane Low School
students in filing for
copyright protection for
their intricately made
suits. Costumes and
other apparel cannot
be registered for such
protection under law, B
but Ashlye Keoton, an adjunct meessr::r at
Tulane Law School, found a way around
this by clossifying the suits s works of ort.

Praviously, many Mardi Gras Indians felt
helpless in gaining compensation from
commerciol photography teaturing their suits,
but now Tulane law students parficipating

in the Entertoinment Law legal Assistonce
[ELLA) project are helping 1o get Indian

suils registered.

Through ELLA, low siudents hove provided
more than 10,000 hours of free legal
assistance to locaol, low-income artists since
2005, says Kealon, supervising attorney fo
ELLA, which is o partnership between the law
school, the Arts Council of New Orleans and
Tipitinas Foundation. View a video on this
project here: htp://tulane edu/empowers/
mardi-gras-indion-copyrightissves.cim
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HERTZ CENTER TO OPEN

The Hertz Center, a major addition to
Green Wave athletics, will be dedicated
in November. A training facility for men's
and women's basketball and women's
volleyball, it is destined to be a major
new rescurce for ra;n.l'lling and Ir:;:ining
iop othletes in these sports.

The %13 million building, with two courts,

a strength-training center, film rooms,
offices, lockers and conference rooms, is
located on Ben Weiner Drive, between
the Reily Student Recreation Center and
the Goldring Tennis Center.

It is nomed in honor of philanthropist
Doug Hertz, an Atlanta businessman
and chair of the Intercollegiate Athletics
Committee of the Board of Tulane.

e

HEALTHY START

Construction teams are making
progress on the new Ruth U. Fertel/
Tulane Community Health Center ot
711 M. Broad Street, which is slated to
open in spring 2012, The Tulane
Community Health Center at Covenant
House will relocate into the new facility
and offer both adult and children’s
services. Ruth's Hospitality Group
donated the site, formerly Ruth’s Chris
Steak House.

WELCOMING

WEATHERHEAD HALL
Weatherhead Hall [buﬂ'l phc:h:s. at righ’r]
officiolly opened its doors on Aug. 26 os
the newest Tulane residence hall. The
$£28 million structure is more than a
home for 269 students—it's also a
symbol of resurgent New Cirleans. It is
named in honor of the late philanthropist
Albert ). Weatherhead Il and his wite,
Celia, a member of the Board of Tulane.
The Weatherhead Foundation has
pledged $100 million to Tulane for
universitywide professorships as well as
scholarships to students interested in
community engagement,

Whar a difference five years have made. During this time Tulane students have
helped rebuild homes and lives. They are designing and building sater and
stronger houses to replace those destroyed by Katrina. They are heavily
involved in K-12 public education—establishing debate clubs, troring
students and sponsoring science and engineering events to develop the next
generation of innovators and problem solvers. They have developed software

to track da mage from last summer’s BP ol :-;pi”.

They also are designing the Grow Dat urban youth farm in City Park thar will
expand fresh produce options for New Orleanians and increase jobs and educational
opportunities for underserved high school students. They are raveling to Tanzania to
repair medical equipment in local hospitals. They are helping o revive a Nartive
Amerncan |ang|.mg{: by publishing a book ﬁ:an]ring'lhnica-ﬁi!uxi tribe fables (see sidebar,
back page). They are developing arts-based curriculum to help Haitian children express
and process trauma. They are working to get copyright protection for the marvelous suies
produced by Mardi Gras Indians (see sidebar, front page). They are volunteering at

community health clinics.

They are, to put it simply, “Helping people build a better world.” This is the motto
of Tulane Empowers (read more at nﬂanc,uduf::mpm-.rcrs]l a bold, new initiative to
harness the knowledge, expertise and energy of Tulane’s students, faculty and staff
to bring about positive change in the world through efforts that empower others o

become agents of change.

Tulane Empowers was a natural outgrowth of the public service requirement. While




using their classroom knowledge to address societal problems throughour New Orleans
and the world, our students, faculty and staff began to notice an interesting byproduct
of their efforts. Not only was their engagement with the communiry providing students
with invaluable real-life experience, it was also inspiring community members to become
more involved in their neighborhoods. Grow Dat Youth Farm mentioned above is a

good example of this.

Grow Dart provides educational and employment opportunities for underserved youth
in New Orleans by hiring them to grow fresh produce on a three-acre site in New
Orleans City Park. Crew members with Grow Dar receive training both in cultivation
as well as classes in nutrition and hands-on experience preparing fresh produce meals for
local shelters. Grow Dat youth, in turn, have begun urban gardens of their own, thus
increasing the availability of fresh produce within their families and neighborhoods and

becoming ambassadors of healthy eating to their parents and peers.

Simple, “change reactions” like this, multiplied many dmes over around the globe, day after

day, year after year, can have a profound effect on society. They can build a better world.

Besides :;]'lanf_-,ing the world, puh]ic service initiatives and Tulane I:.I'II]'J{':'-.‘-.-'{.TH also are
-:;h;mginl__r_'[h];lm: and its students, While the Green Wave has a |~:1nnlr_rJ~ pmud tradition of

public service and community engagement, today’s Tulane students want more,

When the }'J-uhﬁn:_' SCIVICE requIrement was first enacted, many wondered if we were
:i.*-;king too much of students at|rc:1d}r ﬁcirlg c]'l:lliungcf-; balancin g their academic, work and

- - 3 3 r
Ht]i’.’kil] ]I"-."I'_'!'L- It turns out we werent it.‘ilill'.lg enough, We ﬁ:}lll'lll'.{ ITEAITY .‘:itll.dL‘l'Il'.‘:i "p"r'i!THL‘d ]

RICK AUBRY

“The university has a bold vision to be
preeminent among research universities
in community engagement and social
enfrepreneurship,” says Rick Aubry,
the university’s firstever assistant
provost for civic engogement and
social Enheplaneursh'lp. A lecturer in
management at Stanford Graduate
School of Business before coming to
Tulane, he is founder and CEO of
Rubicon Malional Secial Innovation.

MELISSA HARRIS-PERRY

“This is an exciting time in the university's
history that offers unmatched intellectual
and professional opportunities,” says
Melissa Harris-Perry, a new professor of
polifical science, national media
commenialor and author of the new
book, Sister Cilizen: Shame, Slereclypes
and Block Women in America. This
semester she is leaching Women in
Politics, Media, and the Contemporary
United States.

K

IRA SOLOMON

"I like the strategic direction | see the
campus going, and | think the Freeman
School is well positioned to move in that
direction,” says Ira Solomon, new dean
of the A. B. Freeman Schocl of Business.
He was the R. C. Evans Endowed Chair
in Business and head of the Department
of Accountancy at the University of lllinois

at Urbunu—(:hump{:ign.




HELPING REVIVE A

TRIBAL LANGUAGE

VWhen members of the Tunica-Biloxi tribe
wanted help restoring their native
languege, they turned to students and
taculky in the Tulane Interdisciplinary
Program in Linguistics for help.

Professor Judith Maxwell and

visiting faculty member and Tulane
alumnus Mathalie Dajko, along with
undergraduate and graduate students,
parsed logether two Tunica fables and
two prayers. With funding from the
iribe, they published a book containing
the newly rewritten material.

“Language is important becausa it's a
way of uniting the tribe,” soid one student
involved in the project. “languoge is an
imparfant facet of identity.”

ti=hch, tayak siahch teibilakar, pan‘wwani.
b Der's tall was guivering s be passed and wend on.

delve deeper into public service and embrace a course of study focused entirely on it

Owr task is to h{:lp these students become {:ngagr.:d citizens and leaders of the world.

So this summer, two years after committing $50 million to retain and recruit top
faculey members, the Weatherhead Foundation pledged another $50 million to help
Tulane attract more students whose intelligence and academic achievements are

matched only by their passion to make a ditference.

The Weatherhead Scholars Program will exponentially increase the impact of
community engagement at Tulane while advancing our reputation as a world leader in
this area. Weatherhead Scholars will receive funds to help cover the costs of attending
Tulane, including tition, fees, books, supplies, room, board and personal expenses. Best
of all they will have the opportunity to pursue their passion, a curriculum focused on civic

CHEE.ELTHCH[' EI']E.[ T.TEH."'.E'ITH'.I.'C 'l'_'iﬂ.'i!ir{]{'!]'.l'l !"ZFIE]-"-'-']L'{.IEC INto L'[}I'I'!I'I'Itll'lil}" HE[’i[}I'I.

Tulane’s efforts in public service continue to garner national attention. ULS,

News and World Reportslatest rankings listed our service-learning program

e e o | wahch Yulkuwinch hatian, tkehkskubatist o mong the top 24 in the nation. The same rankings also place us sixth

Again, he got to a bend and again, Turtle was already there,
=HWishrahahk thrish ahkind” usikand

1 am 2l ahead,” ke veld him,
Tawish kich kKimuchupatawenl.
Then hie dowe inko che water,

SCHWEITZER FELLOWS
TACKLE HEALTH PROBLEMS

Eight Tulane groduate students studying
in medicine or public health are among
the 2011-12 class of New Orleans
Albert Schweitzer Fellows who will
spend the next year developing
leadership skills while addressing health
disparities throughout the city.

Joining approximately 250 other
2011-12 Schweitzer Fellows throughout
the United States, these New Orleans
tellows will partner with community
organizations to develop service
projects. They will provide yogo to
homeless youth at the Youth Drop-in
Center; develop @ community health
leadership program at a high school;
train adolescent girls as peer leaders;
and reduce youth viclence through
family-based mentoring.

among “Up-and-Coming” universities who have “recently made the most

promising and innovative changes.”

Some prime examples of these “promising and innovative changes™ are: Ira
Solomon, the new dean of the A. B, Freeman School of Business, who has
macde community engagement a top priority of the business school; Richard
Aubry, professor of practice of business and mcitﬂug and assistant provost for civic
engagement and social entreprencurship; and Melissa Harris-Perry, a national news
fixture, professor of political science and founding director of the Anna Julia Cooper

Project on Gender, Race, and Politics in the South (see sidebar on page 3).

Helping others build a berter world is at the heart of these newest members of the

Tulane community.

It is also what defines us as an institution and as individual students, faculty, staff and
alumni of Tulane. You mighr say it’s part of our DNA.

All the best,

st oen.

Scort 8. Cowen
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